

Freedom of Information Team Correspondence Unit 9 Downing Street

SW1A 2AG

foi@dexeu.gov.uk www.gov.uk

Mr Kesterton

Via:request-512775-1cf39442@whatdotheyknow.com

Our ref: DEX001418

20 September 2018

Dear Mr Kesterton,

I refer to your request, where you asked:

During the minister's announcement today, he mentioned that a 3 month supply of 200 medicines will be available from the "Emergency Medicines Buffer Stock Scheme" in the event of a no-deal exit from the European Union.

Can you please advise which medicines are stockpiled through this scheme, and how the scheme selects the medication for which a buffer stock is maintained.

I can confirm the information you have requested is not held by the Department for Exiting the European Union (DExEU).

The Emergency Medicines Buffer Stock Scheme is an existing national scheme, which is not related to our exit from the EU. This scheme was mentioned in the announcement as an example of the fact that the UK Government already has experience of work to ensure that stocks of medicines are available.

The Department of Health and Social Care has published information relating to 'no deal' Brexit scenario and the potential impact on the supply of medicines, and you may wish to contact them for further information on this and the Emergency Medicines Buffer Stock Scheme.

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/dhsc-publishes-brexit-guidance-for-pharmaceutical-industry-and-suppliers-of-medical-devices

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI team. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to foi@dexeu.gov.uk or:

Freedom of Information Team (internal review)
Department for Exiting the European Union
9 Downing Street
SW1A 2AG

You should note that DExEU will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by DExEU. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Team, DExEU.